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London, AAP - A fierce clash between 
~uiahideen and Soviet-Karmal forces 
to~ l~ pJ.ace in Koh Bagh near Shahr-e
Safa, sub-division of Zabul province, 
~n February 12,198J. 

As a result of heavy fighting, 16 
h:ujahideen were martyred including 
their Commander and Deputy Commander, 
while 40 Soviet-Karmal soldiers were 
killed. Eleven tanks, one military 
truck and a jeep was destroyed by 
Mu ,iahide en. 

According to details received from 
AAP sources in Zabul, a Soviet-Karmal 
~onvoy proceedinf from Qandahar to 
Kabul became the target of Mujahideen 
sitting in ambush along the Kabul
Qandahar road. The convoy was also 
having the air cover. Due to heavy 
shelling of the helicopter gunships 
Command~r Moalam Taj and Deputy Com
~ander Mahmood were martyred along
with 14 others. The Mujahideen ret
urned to their hideouts after marty
rdom of their Commanders. 

- • - • 411>. -

On February 5, the Wiujahideen 
attacked a security post in Tarinkot 
provincial headquarter of Aruzgan 
province killing and injuring several 
Soviet-Karmal troops. Actual casual
ties could not be known due to dark-
ness of night. The Mujahideen cap-
tured a large quantity of food stuff, 
one Soviet made light machinegun and 
a box full of bullets. Three Muja
hideen were martyred and one was in
~ured in the encounter. 

-.- -- -
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The Mujahideen attacked a military 
.~: onvoy carrying food supplied in 
Gulran sub-division near Soviet border 
and forded it back to Herat. 

The AAP Herat sources informed 
that 12 Soviet-Karmal troops were 
killed and seven soldiers were arres
ted. The Mujahideen were armed with 
rocket launchers, they demaged two 
tanks and one armoured vehicle which 
was left there by the Soviet-Karmal 
forces while returning beck to Herat. 
During the encounter two Mujahideen 
were martyred. 

The captured Karmal soldiers were 
handed over to the Islamic Court of 
the liberated area to face trial. 
Gulran town is JO kilometre away 
from Soviet border and about 40 km 
from Iranian border. 

.... -.-.-
London, AAP - Fierce clashes between 
Mujahideen and Soviet-Karmal troops 
have taken place on February 17, in 
the industrial area of provincial 
headquarter of Baghlan province. 

The AAP Baghlan sources reported 
that the Soviet authorities had 
received informations that the labo
urers of industrial area were coope
rating with resistance movement. 
Follo~ing the information they had 
strictly put a blockade around the 
industrial area and had arrested 
several labourers on the allegations 
of having contacts with the Mujahi
deen. 

The freedom fighters of Islamic 
Alliance on the night of February 17, 
launched a simultaneous attack on 
three security posts in the industri
al area and destroyed them with hand 
grenades. Over 25 Soviet-Karmal 
troops were killed while they captu
red 18 kalashinkovs and sizeable 
quantity of arms and ammunition. 
Three days earlier, the Mujahideen 
had a clash with the Soviet mobile 
force as a result of wic.h they dama
ged two armoured vehicles. The loss 
of life of the Soviet force could not 
be assessed. Several Mujahideen 
were injured during both the clashes. 
The industrial area lies south of 
the town where industrial units with 
the exception of sugar factories 
were closed down du~ to stiff Muja
hideen's resistance. 

- .- .-.--
The Mujahideen destroyed seven 

tanks and armoured vehicles and five 
oil tankers in Qandahar province 
eliminating the crew. According to 
the information of the Islamic Alli
ance Mujahideen from Qandahar, the 
Mujahideen attacked a military con
voy in Pashmole area of Panjwai 



subdivision along Herat road as a 
result of which several Karmal-Soviet 
troops were killed or injured whose 
number has not been ascertained. 
During the fighting three Mujahids 
sustained serious injuries. In ano
ther encounter Mujahideen led by Com
mander Syed Hidayatullah attacked a 
military army jeep at Takhta pul sou
th of Qandahar city and in the course 
of the attack four persons in the 
jeep were eliminated. There was a 
Soviet adviser among those who were 
killed. On February 12, the Mujahi
deen attacked Sultan Zai military 
post in the dark of night. The loss
es could not be assessed. However, · 
it is estimated that several Karmal 
soldiers were killed. A Mujahid was 
injured during the fighting. 

In the meanwhile the Mujahideen 
led by Commander Mohammad Amin mined 
the area near village Zao, 400 Km in 
the north west of Sharna provincial 
headquarter of Paktika. On another 
occassion when a Soviet armoured veh
icl~passed through the mined area it 
was ~estroyed~blasts. Out of seven 
troops in the jeep one was injured 
an~ six were killed. 

-.-.-.-
London, AAP - It has been learned by 
authoritative sources in Afghanistan 
that Soviet Union is systamatically 
exploiting Afghanistan in its econo
mic field as well. The sources have 
confirmed that Soviet .union i~ p~ying 
nothing to Afghanistan against the 
gas.patrolium and agricultural produ
cts like fruits and cotton, being 
exported from Afghanistan to Russia. 

The minister for banking and cha
irman of the Afghanistan Bank Mehrab
uddin Paktiwal disclosed Soviet
Afghan trading policy during a talk 
with AAP correspondent. Lately, he 
said that the trading contract with 
Russia is that whatever Afghan gover
nment exports to Russia its price is 
determined and paid in Roubles. But 
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on the other hand whatever is imported 

from Russia the price is determined 
again in Roubles but pa~d in Dollars 
at the rate of one Rouble at 1.20 
dollars each. 

Mehrabuddin said that the gas 
income since 1979 is$ 90,000~000 per 
year as recorded by the Meters inst
alled inside the Soviet borders, 
checked and maintained by themselves. 
The Afghan patrolium corporation is 
unable - to assess the exact quantity 
of gas being supplied to Soviet Union 

Mehrabuddin added" now a days the 
total holdin~ in Afghanistan state 
Bank is$ 100,000,000 while previous
ly there were more than 600,000,000 
in holding. Out of the amount with
drawn$ 250,000,000 have been trans
fereed to Moscow in advance payment 
for agricultural developments. It 
has also been learned that on the 
advice of Soviet Union all gold and 
precious belongings of Afghanistan 
Bank have been transferred to Russian 
banks. The reason given by Russian 
government is that the present situ
ation in Afghanistan is not stable 
and any time the Banks can be atta
cked by the rebels." 

The sources also said that Afgha
nistan Bank is unable to c2sh more 
than five hundred Afghanis per day. 
The other way of making dollars for 
Russi "'l :, .- is changing the prices of 
ammunition agreed earlier. The dire
ctor foreign relations in the defence 
ministry said that during King Zahir 
Shah's regime a contract was signed 
with Russia for different types of 
ammunition. Among them were klashi
nk .r" :s, 50,000 of them were to be im
ported in Afghanistan at 900 dollars 
each. But in 1979 before the inva
sion the Russians signed a new cont
ract with the then c6mmunist regime 
to charge 1000 dolars for each 
klashinkov. 



London, AAP - Mujahideen hijacked a 
tank from Afghan Capital Kabul and 
carried it to liberated territory in 
the outskirts, during the last week 
of January. The tank was one of the 
two tanks stationed at Qalacha near 
Balahisar army camp. Second tank 
with Russian crew was destroyed and 
the crew was killed. The hijacked 
tank had a crew of four members two 
Russians and two Afghans. 
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The Afghan members had contacts 
with the Mujahideen of Islamic alli
ance. They informed them about the 
all Russian crew tank and Mujahideen 
destroyed it with rockets. At the 
same time the other tank with two 
Afghan members was also attacked.The 
Afghan members overpowered the two 
Russian companions and carried the 
tank 25 miles away to Chakri. 

--.- - -

The office of the ruling Fareham 
party in Afghanistan, based in a 
School has been destroyed by the 
Mujahideen on February 9, during the 
int\~nsified activities of resistance 
in Qandhar. In six days from Feb 4 
to 9 Mujahideen conducted several at
tacks on Soviet-Karmal forces. Several 
tanks one armoured vehicle and other 
army vehicles were destroyed and at 
least 1J Karmal-Soviet troops were 
ki1led. 

-.-.-.-
A Karmal Military political assis

tant Mohammed Hanif was executed fol
lowing the judgement of an Islamic 
court. He was arrested along '"' i" r, si 1' 
Karmal troops during a clash in 
Kalkot village of Laghrran province. 
He was found guilty of killing seve
ral innocent women and children. He 
also confessed of cooperating with 
the Soviets and giving the~ informa
tion against the favour of his count
ry and its people. 

Soviet helico~ter gunships are 
bombing the civilian population in 
different parts of Afgha~istan. Acc
ording to AAP Katul sources Soviets 
bombed the area of Bagh Alam in Qara
hbagh sub-division of- the suspicion of 
Mujahideen setting up their hideouts 
in the area. No Mujahid was found or 
killed but several innocent civilians 
were killed instead. 

In another bombing spree in a vill
age Zairkoh near Shindand 70 families 
were made homeless and several childr
en and women were killed. 

-.-.-.-
Vice President of Islamic Alliance 

of Mujahideen Afghanistan, Engineer 
Gulbdin Hikmatyar has said that Nuja
hideen shall narticipate in negotia
tions under arrangements of U.N.O. if 
rcpresentative status of ''Islamic 
Alliance" was recognised. He said 
they shall not go to(Gene¥a in a sub
sidiary position and for that their 
representative status is essential to 
be recognised. In an interview with 
AAP in Islamabad, he pointed out that 
Majlis-e-Shura of Islamic Alliance had 
already decjded a two point stand 
about talks which provides: 
(1) Soviet pull out from Afghanistan 
(2) Recognition of "Islamic Alliance" 
as sole representative of Afghanistan. 
He explained that after such announce
ment they will spell out their propo
sals for its practical implement8tion. 
He said although Afghan crisis has 
lodged Pakistan and Iran in serious 
difficulties yet both countries are 
not the parties in Afghan resistance. 
He said Sovlet Union and Afghan Muja
hideen are the actual parties to 
Afghan issue. 

- - .... -

London, AAP - The freedom fighters in 
Herat province launched different 
onerations and destroyed three tanks, 
an armoured vehicle, two trucks and a 
jeep. They eliminated 18 Soviet
Karmal troops includinp four officers. 



According to the information 
received from Herat, on January 28, 
the Muiahideen mined a route in Naz
arjan ~rea of Shindand sub-division 
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in Herat province. A military convoy 
going from Herat towards Shindand 
passed from this way and was caught 
in the mines as a result of which two 
tanks, an armoured vehicle, two trucks 
and a jeep were destroyed. At the 
same time the Mujahideen also attacked 
the convoy with kalashinkovs and 
rlfles killing 12 Soviet-Karmal troops 
including four military officers and 
also injured several others. One 
Mujahid was martyred and four others 
received injuries. On JanuaryJl, the 
Mujahideen arrested a Karmal spy alo
ngwith his kalashnkov rifle from 
Khawaja Aimny area of Herat city. He 
was handed over to an Islamic Court 
for trial. The Islamic Court prono
unced death sentence after the charge 
of spying was established against 
him. 

On February 1, the Mujahideen 
attacked a military post in Khawaja 
Ghaltan Baba area in Herat city and 
killed five soldiers including a lie
utenant and destroyed a tank with 
rocket launchers. Two Mujahids were 
injured during the operation. 

Due to the misunderstanding of 
the code word in the dark of night in 
Wama sub-division of Kunar province 
on February 7, a clash between Muja
hideen and Soviet-Karmal troops took 
place in which four Karmal troops 
were killed and several others were 
injured while five Mujahideen were 
seriously injured. 

According to a report received 
from Kunar province the incident 
took place in the dark night at Deh 
Bala near Warn a where Mutjahideen 
attackin~ Wama were misguided and 
went on a wrong side. Two soldiers 
of the nearby post chased them and 
enquired from them the "Code Word ... 
The Mujahideen also asked them th~ 
Code and instantly conducted a raid 
on them and overpowered them. Both 
the soldiers told Mujahideen that they 
were their supporters and led them to 

another army post under the pretext 
of leading them to a safe place. 
There the soldiers called their com
~anions for help. The Mujahideen 
shot dead the two soldiers as soon as 
they realised that they were in a 
trap. In this brief skirmish two 
more Afghan soldiers were killed. 
Five Mujahideen were injured. 

....... -- . -
London, AAP - The toy bombs dropped 
by the Soviet helicopter gunshu,_~ at 
a marriage reception taking place in 
a suburban village of Maidan, head
quarter of Wardak province on Feb 8, 
exploded killing two young boys. 

The Agency Afghan Press Peshawar 
office reported that the Soviet 
heliconter gunshios strafed Algaday, 
a locality of Maidan in the early 
afternoon and also dropped toy bombs. 
At that time the people of the vill
age were attending a marriage recep
tion. Several civilians were injured 
and a number of houses were destroyed. 

According to the AAP Laghman 
sources the Mujahideen attacked a 
Soviet-Karmal military convoy going 
from Jalalabad to Laghman's head
quarter, Mehtarlam. The Soviet
Karmal force haJ got the support of 
tanks, armoured vehicles and three 
overflying heliconter gunships. 

The Mujahideen led by their Comm
ander Jaffar engaged the force in 
fighting at Qala Kot and Haider Khani 
and blocked the way of the military 
convoy for several hours. 

According to the reports the force 
had to suffer a heavy loss which 
could nnt be assessed correctly. 
After six hours guerilla operations 
starting from 8 A.~ •• the Soviet
Karmal force fought its way to Meh
tarlam leaving behind several dead 
bodies. 



Ten Karmal soldiers surrendered 
arms before Mujahideen at an Afghan 
army post in subdivision Zal along 
the Soviet borders. 

According to the reports received 
from Kundus the besieged security 
post was located one and half kilo
meter away from Zal fort but the 
troops in the fort were not prepared 
for a bigger attack. This was why 
they could not fully cooperate with 
their forces under the siege lasting 
for six days in the last week of 
January. The soldiers had surren
derednine kalashinkovs and one machi
ne gun. There was no casualty on the 
Karmal side while one Mujahid Abdul 
Jabbar was martyred. Meanwhile, the 
convoy carrying supplie -:·, to Zal Fort 
was attacked. Eight Soviet troops 
were killed. The convoy managed to 
reach Zal Fort later on. 

- ..... -. -
London, AAP - The cold winter of 
Kabul has gotten chillier as a result 
of depression which has engulfed this 
wretched city since Russian invasion 
in 1979. Young men of Kabul have 
disapneared for fear of forced cons
cription. Many Kabulis are put in 
jail every day. Lack of food and 
fuel are serious probl (: ms not only 
for the poor inhabitants of the city 
but also for the middle class. 

The very small number of Afghans 
who can travel abroad give very dep
ressing and gruesome details and 
accounts of the situation in Afgha
nistan particularly in Kabul, where 
thousands of Russian troops are based 
to protect the puppet Karmal regime 
against the Mujahideen. 

Sporadic clashes take place every 
day all over Kabul. Even in Balahisar 
area of the city where a regiment of 
Russian troops is stationed to main
tain law and order, Mujahideen succ
eeded in their attack and put the 
area on fire. It proves their stre
ngth and ability to fight for their 
freedom.Fierce clashes are reported 
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around Darulaman area ten kilometers 
south west of Kabul, where ministry 
of defence offices are and Tapa-i
Taj Beg palace where President Amin 
was assasinated by the KGB in 1979. 

The travellers say despite the 
bitter cold weather Mujahideen's 
subversive activities are wide spread 
They have damaged the power transmi
ssion lines and genera tors and there 
is no electricity in most parts of 
the city. It is reported that 
Saroobi and Mahipar power stations 
are severely damaged and more than 
16 power transmission poles are 
blown up. Electricity is sunplied 
from 9 FOO to 6 AM only in the 
elites' area s of the city, in other 
parts people have to live without it. 

Wood and charcol, the main sources 
of fire for cooking and heating in 
Afghanistan are not available at all. 
P~ _irol and ~ xosine oil are the only 
available means for cooking or heati
ng purposes but they are also very 
scarce and difficult to obtain. One 
has to wait for hours to get a gall
on of carosine oil distributed by the 
government. The customers are usu
ally women and children. One can 
see everyday some of them fainting 
in the que ·_· because of exhaustion. 
Several deaths are also reported 
because of hypothermia and fatigue. 
P ~trol is strictly rationed and 
drivers have to wa it for hours some 
time in vain to get their quota. 
This ac . 1 - · _ shortage is as a result 
of constant ambushes by the Mujahi
deen on the supply routes from the 
border areas to the city. 

House to house search for cons
cription has made young and ca uable 
Kabulis to escape or hide. Any man 
over the age of 18 or sometimes 16 
years ean hardly be found in Kabul. 
Children and ladies who normally did 
not go out for shopping are now seen 
~ \<lng for it. Security officers who 
are paid very high salaries in con
trast to the Afghan standards can be 
seen every where looking for Afghan 



men. According to an Afghan govern
ment official . over 70,000 security 
officers are deployed for the job in 
city of one million. No excuse is 
accepted to avoid three~years com
pulsary national service. The autho
rities just arrest and send the young 
men to the training or concentration 
camps. After six weeks training they 
are packed directly to the troubled 
areas to fight the Mujahideen. 

-.-.-.-
London, AAP - Soviet authorities have 
slaughtered their own 600 troops in 
Kunduz province on February 1. 

The Soviet force comprising of 
Russian and Tajik and Central Asian 
Muslim soldiers was stationed at 
Dasht-e-Hodan 10 kilometer east of 
Kunduz city. Lately tension was mou
nted between the two groups of the 
force because of the Russians' lack 
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of confidence in Tajiks and other 
muslim soldiers. Russians were sus
necting and alleging the muslim sol
diers of helping the Afghan Mujahideen 

On February 1, Muslim soldiers' 
patience snapned and· an open armed 
clash took place. Several soldiers 
on both sides were killed. Higher 
Soviet military officials reached 
Kunduz immediately, but their four 
days' efforts to solve the crisis were 
in vain, fighting continued from both 
sides. -- -

The Soviet high command decided to 
kill all the men to end the conflict. 
Helicopter gunships rained rockets, 
shells and strafed the Dasht-e-Hodan 
post. After several hours not a 
single soldier on either side was left 
alive. A heavy quantity of arms and 
ammunition and large number of tanks 
and armoured vehicles were all 
destroyed. 

The Soviet authorities took this 
drastic action of killing their own 
men because they knew that if only 
the muslim soldiers were killed it 
will result in a strong hatred against 
the Russians among all the muslim 
soldiers and will create an ever las-

ting unrest in the central asian 
states. 

.... - ..... -
Londori, AAf - The Russian installed 
Afghan rulers, President Babrak 
Karmal and Prime Minister Sultan Ali 
Kishtmand is to leave for Moscow 
immediately before the commencement 
of the s eventh summit of the Non
aligned Nations in Delhi from 
March 7 to 11. 

Earlier the Karmal administration~ 
Foreign Minister Shah ~ohammad Dost 
was summoned to Moscow last week. 

They 0 called to OCoscow, it is 
learnt reliably, for briefing in res
pect of the NAt-. Conference which, on 
its agenda, has the Afghan issue. 

The AA~ also learnt from its most 
reliable sources in Kabul that on 
insistence of the Soviet advisors 
the composition of the Afghan dele
gation to the NAl .l had been changed. 
Originally proposed Karmal delegation 
consisted of Sultan Ali Kishtmand, 
the Prime Minister, Mr. Abdul Qadir 
Dagarwal, defence minister and Syed 
Mohammad Gulab Zai, a Khalqi minister 
The Russian advisors objected to the 
inclusion of the Khalqi minister 
Ghulab Zai and was virtually dropped. 
In his place another minister was 
being included whose name was not 
announc ed at that time. 

-.-.-.-
Islcmabad,(AP) - Afghanistan and its 
capital of Kahul recently had been 
hit by an "unusually high .. number of 
assassi-nations, including those of 
three communist party workers and an 
officer of the KHAD secret police, 
western dip] omatic sources disclosed. 

Quoting reports, from Kabul, the 
sou~ces also said the father of an 
Afghan government min ister was woun
ded in an assassination attempt by 
guerula snipers in the capital city 
earlier this month. 



Sayyed Sekander, whose son Zara is 
the Marxist regime's Deputy health 
minister, was shot and wounded near 
Kabul University. 

Sekander, who recently joined the 
National Fatherland Front, is 11. 
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a hospital recovering from his wounds. 

A KHAD official was gunned down in 
the city's old Chendewal section, two 
of his companions were wounded but 
managed to escape. 

About the same time three commu
nist party members were killed by 
rockets fired at their houses, the 
sources said, addin~ that Afghan 
troops stationed at a police post 
across the stneet offered no assis
tance during the attack. 

Afghan sources also reported the 
shooting deaths of six senior Afghan 
army officials. Two were idcmtified 
as Brig. Abdul Majeed Abavi and Col. 
Fazalullah. 

The shootings followed the explo
sion of a Soviet helicopter making 
its way back to Kabul after taking 
part in a military oneration in the 
Paghman area north of the city. 

The chopper came down in the 
Afshar residential section on the 
city's northern outskirts after being 
damaged by ground fire, witnesses at 
the scene were quoted as saying. 

All on board were killed. Gover
nment troops cordoned off the area 
and conducted house-to-house searches 
throughout the district for the rest 
of the day. (Tehran Times) 

-.-.-.-
Mashhad, Forty-five soldiers from a 
joint battalion comprising Russian 
occupying forces and Afghan Army were 
killed in two onerations by Afghan 
Mujahideen, the· IRNA reported. 

In these clashes which took place 
in Anjil and Babaji Harat Province, 
the Mujahideen also destroyed three 
tanks and a commanding jeep. (T. Times 

Islamabad, (UPI) - Soviet and Afghan 
soldiers attacked a village in Afgha
nistan's Nangahar province, killing 
150 villagers and 16 resisters, in 
repraisal for attacks on Soviet air
craft. 

Witnesses told the Afghan Islamic 
Press that the Afghan-Soviet force 
attacked a village, about 22 miles 
southeast of Jalalabad, which is the 
site of an airport used by Soviet 
occupation forces. 

The report, monitored in Islamabad 
said the villagers, including elderly 
residents and young men and women, 
were pulled from their houses and 
gunned down. It said 150 villagers, 
two resisters leaders, and six other 
Mujahideen were killed. 

In another report, Mohammad Hanif, 
a government military intelligence 
assistant, was executed by firing 
squad after an Islamic Court found 
him guilty of collaborating with the 
Soviet forces. Hanif was captured 
during a clash between resisters and 
pro-Soviet Afghan forces in early 
February. (Tehran Times). 

-.-.-.-
Islamabad, (IRNA) - Some 550 Pakis
tani writers, poets, literary figu
res and other personalities of the 
four provinces of Pakistan issued a 
statement condemning the crimes per
petrated by the Soviet Union in 
Afghani~3 tan. 

In that statement released after 
the writers concluded their work in 
Islamabad's hotel here, the struggles 
of the Muslim people of Afghanistan 
were praised while it asked all wri
ters to aid the Afghan Muslim's 
cause. (Tehran Times) 

-.-.-.-
Zahedan (IRNA) - In a surprise gueri
lla attack by Afghan Mujahideen on 
the joint Soviet and Afghan govern
ment forces two tanks were destroyed 
by the fire of RPG? (anti tank missi
le) and all its occupants killed. 
This attack took place on the high-



' . 
way road leading from Herat and Shin
dand. In this attack heavy armament 
and some Kalashnikov with their muni
tions were taken as booty by the 
Afghan Mujahideen. 
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Informed sources said the Soviet 
helicopters and MIG jet fighters res
orted to bombardment of villages in 
the Shindancl region in Herat province 
in retaliation for the attack. As a 
result of this bombardment heavy mat
erial and human casualties were infli
cted on the people of this region. 
( Tehran Times) . 

-.-.- ... 
Islamabad (UPI) Moslem revolutionaries 
destroyed four oil tanker trucks and 
five military escort vehicles includ
ing tanks, the revolutionary Afghan 
Islamic Press agency reported. 

The AIP said a group of JO ~ujahi
deen had planted mines, made of expl
osives recovered from unexploded 
Soviet-made bombs, on the Herat-K~nd
har highway at Pashmul, 6 kilometers 
west of Kandahar city. 

The mines blew up four tanker 
true~- , three military vehicles and 
two tanks, the agency said. It gave 
no casualties in the convoy which, it 
said, consisted of up to 100 vehicles. 
( Tehran Times) . 

-.- - -
Islamabad (IRNA) Many people in 
Kabul, Afghanistan, went on the roof
tops and chanted 'ALLAH0-0-AKBAR' 
(God is the Greatest) as a protest to 
the military occupation of their coun
try, Pakistan state radio announced. 

Pakistan radio also reported two 
explosions possibly one in the Kabul 
radio building and in a bank. 

Meanwhile according to IRNA 90 
soldiers of the Joint Soviet and 
Afghan government forces were killed 
or wounded as the unsuccessful attack 
against a military base of the Afghan 
Moslem revolutionaries, in western 
Harat province, was foiled late last 
week. 

:~ome high-ranking Soviet military 
advisisors were among those killed in 
this operation. 

In ·retaliation of this defeat, the 
occupier forces shelled the inhabited 
areas of the Babaji region devastat
ing 40 residential units and woun
ding10 innocent people. 

According to a DPA report, Afghan 
resistance fighters served all power 
supplies to Kabul for several days 
during first week of March, the 
Soviei governnent newspaoer Isvestia 
reported. 

The fighters blew up in hardly 
accessible mountain territory five 
steel pylons for the cables connec
ting the capital in the country's 
biggest power station.(Tehran Times). 

....-.-.-
Mashhad (IRNd) - Two Soviet jet 
fighters were shot down, and 16 tanks 
destroyed by the Afghan Mujahideen in 
unsuccessful attack attempted by the 
joint forces on the concentration 
site of the Afghan Mujahideen in four 
villages in the province of Herat 
last week. 

Informed sources said that the 
Soviet forces in retaliation for 
their losses resorted to the bombing 
of the 4 villages, and as a result 
56 innocent Afghan people were marty
red and about 200 others injured. 
This bombardment also destroyed a 
great number of residential houses 
razing them to the ground. 

The source also added that in 
another attack on the city of Herat 
the Afghan Mujahideen killed the 
head of the Bakhtar news agency 
there and took captive 6 government 
soldiers along with a hand picked 
element of the Afghan regime. Also 
two soldiers along with their ambu
lance surrendered themselves to the 
Afghan Mujahideen. (Tehran Times). 



AGENCY AFGHAN PRESS - Following 
report was submitted by AAP Delhi 
Correspondent: 

When a question was put to Mrs. 
Indira Ghandhi in a press conference 
to clarify the confusion, which came 
under focus in the 5-day Su~mit: 
"How a country, which had on its ter
ritory an expeditionary force of sev
era 1 thousands frc)m one of the sm)er 
powers, could be considered as ':wn-· 
aligned' in accordance with the prin
ciples, enunciated by its founders? 

In reply, the newly elected Chair
man of the NA~~ thundered: "If you 
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have Afghanistan in mind, why do you 
not say so?" There must ':)e balance. 
The question has to be viewed in the 
context of what was happening in oth
er parts of the world. "I do not 
think there could be a single person 
here who is unaware of interference, 
destabilisation, removal of elected 
leaders and putting up puppet regimes 
and so on in other parts of the world. 
"I alwa:vs think in dealing with such 
questions, we should look at the 
world as whole and not have double 
standards." 

According to local observers, Mrs. 
Ghandhi was seeking to philosophise 
Russian aggression and presence in 
Afghanistan by pleading for balance. 

There was almost no embargo on the 
denunciation of the US and the West. 
But enormous pains were taken to see 
to it that Russia was not named and 
even if named, not as an expansionist 
power in the official documents. 

The fact that the draft revised in 
the Summit mentions the United States 
at six places while the original do
cument sought to confine it at three 
places, speaks volumes about New 
Delhi's susceptibilities. The Soviet 
Union is mentioned at only one place 
in the declaration on the IndianOcean. 

Obviously, the reference was inno
cuous and,::-.~ not censur~ Moscow. The 
Conference ducument on Afghanistan~~ 
not name Russia. It simply said: The 
conference reiterate the urgent call 
made at the ministerial conterence 
held in February 1981 for a political 
settlement on the basis of t~e with
drawal of foreign troons and full 
respect for the independence, sovere
ignty, territ,rial integrity and non
aligned status of Afghanistan and 
strict observance of' the principle of 
non-intervention and non-interference 

The Summit also reaffirmed the 
right of the Afghan refugees to retu
rn to their homes in safety and honor 
and called for a speedy solution to 
this vast humanitarian problem. 

To this end the 101-member confe
rence urged concerned to work towards 
such a settlement which would ensure 
that the Afghan people would determi
ne their own destiny free from outsi
de interference and which would ena
ble the Afghan refugees to return to 
their homes. 

The conference extended full sup
port to the constructive steps taken 
by the Secretary-General of the UN to 
find a political settlement. It 
regarded discussions through the in
termediary of the Secretary-General 
as a step in Lhe right direction and 
urged their continuation with a view 
to promoti::~g an early political sett
lement of the problem in conformity 
with the ideals and principles of the 
movement. 

It called upon all states to exer
cise restraint to avoid further enda
ngering the peace and security of the 
region, and to take such steps as 
would lead to the creation of condi
tions conducive to st8ble and harmo
nious relations among the states of 
the region, based on the non-aligned 
principles. 


	azu_afghan_afghanistan_news_1983_04_pg001_m
	azu_afghan_afghanistan_news_1983_04_pg002_m
	azu_afghan_afghanistan_news_1983_04_pg003_m
	azu_afghan_afghanistan_news_1983_04_pg004_m
	azu_afghan_afghanistan_news_1983_04_pg005_m
	azu_afghan_afghanistan_news_1983_04_pg006_m
	azu_afghan_afghanistan_news_1983_04_pg007_m
	azu_afghan_afghanistan_news_1983_04_pg008_m
	azu_afghan_afghanistan_news_1983_04_pg009_m
	azu_afghan_afghanistan_news_1983_04_pg010_m

